
February 22, 2021 

Regular Council Meeting 
 

 
Due to health relating to COVID-19 this meeting was conducted both at 222 W. Yoakum with physical 
distancing applied and electronically using ww.zoom.us Meeting ID: 891 7723 7271 and Passcode 
220328. 
 
Members Present: Mayor, Steve Loucks and City Attorney, David Summers (electronically).  
 
Council Members: Randy Spane (electronically), Ron Davis, Randy Dooley, Robert Sullivan, Darla 
Buckhannon, Alan Cook, Ronald Eichhorn and Eric Seyer.   
 
Meeting was opened by Mayor, Steve Loucks. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor, Steve Loucks. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read by the City Clerk.  Motion to approve the minutes by Randy 
Dooley, seconded by Robert Sullivan. Motion Carried. 
 
A building permit was presented for:  Nancy Dement at 208 S. fifth for a portable building in the amount 
of $2,700.00. Motion to approve the building permit by Randy Dooley, seconded by Ron Davis. Motion 
Carried.   
 
Police Department – Chief of Police, William Sullivan advised that the Police Personnel Board 
recommended John Welch as a Full-Time Police Office at $14.50 per hour with a .50 raise upon 
completion of a six month probation and recommended raises for the following Officers and Dispatchers 
as follows: Thomas Orr $16.25 per hour to $17.00 per hour and promotion to Sergeant, James  Lyerla 
$15.25 per hour to $15.75 per hour and evidence custodian, James Reagan $14.24 per hour to $15.00 
per hour, Dylan Lands $13.75 per hour to $15.00 per hour, Ashley Dambach, Communications 
Supervisor $16.50 per hour to $17.00 per hour, Sierra Sides $13.25 per hour to $14.00 per hour and 
Jeanette Chapman $15.70 to $16.00 per hour.  Motion by Eric Seyer to approve the Police Boards 
Recommendation of John Welch as a full-time Officer and the raises for officers and Dispatchers, 
seconded by Randy Dooley. The Council polled as follows: 
 Yes                                          No                                   
 Randy Spane                                                                                    
 Ron Davis 
 Randy Dooley 
 Robert Sullivan 
 Darla Buckhannon 
Alan Cook 
Ronald Eichhorn  
Eric Seyer 
Motion Carried. 
 
The Judges Report for February 2021 was presented. Motion to approve the Judges Report by Eric Seyer, 
seconded by Ron Davis. Motion Carried.   
 
The City Clerk presented the following bills for approval: Mo Rural Services Workers Compensation in 
the amount of $37,952.00, Horner Shifrin in the amount of $55,630.00 Robertson Contractors, Inc. in 
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the amount of $231,514.24 and Rhodes 101-Police-$293.53, Public Works -$215.36,and Park 
Department -$61.44. Motion to pay the bills by Eric Seyer, seconded by Darla Buckhannon.  The Council 
polled as follows: 
Yes                                          No                                        Absent                           
Randy Spane 
Ron Davis 
Randy Dooley 
Robert Sullivan 
Darla Buckhannon 
Alan Cook 
Ronald Eichhorn 
Eric Seyer 
Motion Carried. 
 
The City Administrator advised that the Planning and Zoning Meeting will be held February 24, 2021 at 
6:00 P.M. regarding the Day Care on Dame Street. 
 
The City Administrator advised of a few obstacles with the bad weather. There was a limited supply of 
salt and problems with the tractors and some Equipment. The Mayor advised that there are brine 
makers on the market and explained this and the prices.  Discussion was then heard. The City 
Administrator advised that the City’s snow plow hit a car and has been turned over to the City’s 
Insurance Carrier. 
 
Randy Dooley advised that the Cemetery Committee did not meet but will meet on Thursday, February 
25th at 7:00 P.M. 
 
Robert Sullivan advised that Rusty Duncan is very interested in the 3.9 acres of the City’s property. 
 
The City Administrator advised that water is running down the Street 3rd Street to Gray Street from the 
heating system at the Methodist Church. During the winter this causes a big problem at 3rd and Gray 
Street. Discussion was then heard. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
_______________________________                 ________________________________ 
 Diane Eftink, City Clerk                                            Mayor, Steve Loucks   
 
 
 
  
                                                
 
                         While every attempt is made to ensure accuracy, these Council Minutes have not been 
approved by the council and should not be considered an official record. Official council minutes can be 
obtained from the City Clerk, City Hall, 222 W. Yoakum, Chaffee, MO 63740. 
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